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Introduction:  The Council on Enrollment and Student Progress (CESP) has begun to discuss the criteria the university uses in admitting transfer students. Near the end of last year, the Faculty Committee on Admissions recommended changes to the way the university admits transfer students.  The College Advisory Committee has also discussed the issue at its October meeting.
The current criteria for students seeking to transfer to OSU require that applicants have completed at least 45 hours, have a GPA of at least 2.0, and have met the application deadline.
Justification for considering changes to the criteria

a. balance the increased quality of students we admit to the university as NFQF with the more widely varied caliber of students admitted as transfers. One possible way to do that is to raise the GPA requirement for transfers, thereby limiting the number of transfer students we accept, and take a few more students into the pool of highly qualified NFQF. 
b. difficult to manage the university’s enrollment with the current transfer criteria. The university already took a first, modest step in this direction when we began to enforce the application deadline.  Students who apply on time and meet the deadline are also more likely to meet other sorts of deadlines and are, therefore, more likely to succeed.
c. transfer students are not served well when they come wanting to pursue a major to which they are not admissible and we admit them as “undecided,” as though what they really wanted to do was explore, delaying even longer their admission to a major in which they will eventually settle. Changes on this front could involve being clearer with students about the specific part of the university to which we have admitted them—direct admission, with criteria that vary by college.
Complexity of issue:  Discussion must include consideration of 

a. the role of transfer students in the university. 
b. budgetary consequences

c. political and ethical issues related to access to a land-grant university.
d. similar to the discussion of how Regional Campus students should move to the Columbus campus, however, transfer students and Regional Campus students are not the same—the Regional Campuses are parts of OSU—and the two groups of students do not necessarily have to be treated the same.
